
Good afternoon, 

June is here and we have so much to be thankful for. 

 

 
Good News Clubs 

We are so thankful for the 3 Good News Clubs which have wrapped up for the summer, there 

were 46 kids enrolled who heard the Gospel presented to them, 9 of which made a profession of 

faith while at the Good News Club.  

 
Christian Youth in Action 

We are now in the swing of preparation, CYIA to start June 21st. We will have 2 trainings taking 

place, in the Lakes Region/Capital area & the Southeast. We are expecting 40 teens to attend the 

training between the 2 locations. If you would like to prayerfully stand behind the trainings, we 

would be happy to send you updates or prayer requests. We would love the trainings to be 

covered in prayer.  

 
 5 Day Clubs  

 Beginning July 12th – August 13th , We will be holding 5 Day Clubs in backyards and at 

churches throughout NH. This is a time for the Summer Missionaries who just went through the 

CYIA training to share the gospel with kids. We are looking forward to what God has already 

planned and set together.  

 

 

 

On another note, we said goodbye to Kelly Halbach, she has 

decided to move on to another ministry. Kelly faithfully served 

CEF of NH as well as CEF overseas for 25 years. We know that 

children all over the globe have been impacted and heard the 

Gospel because of her faithfulness. So, to that we say Thank you 

Kelly for your time and commitment to reaching the Children not 

just in NH for the Lord. 

 

 



A huge prayer concern is our financial support. We are about $40 thousand behind in the budget. 

Would you pray and consider about standing behind us financially us to stand in the gap of 

reaching the children of NH with the gospel, or if you would know of a church who you think we 

should connect with please email or call us.  

 

 We are looking for 500 people to step with a monthly support to $50. You 

would consider?  
 

We have a couple of ways you can give:  

• Online Donations: https://cefnh.churchcenter.com/giving/to/general  

(If you give online and want have a note with it, you can email Jessica our Donor 

Developer and let her know @ hr@cefnh.org. She would be happy to help you.)  

• Mailed in Donations: CEF of NH PO Box 146 Concord, NH 03302  

 *All donations are Tax Deductible.  

 

For I will speak to you in a parable. I will teach you hidden lessons from our past— stories we 

have heard and known, stories our ancestors handed down to us. We will not hide these truths 

from our children; we will tell the next generation about the glorious deeds of the Lord, about 

his power and his mighty wonders. Psalm 78:2-4  

 

If you would you like to reach any of us:   

 

Jay Runyon – State Director - Director@cefnh.org  

Jens Beck – North Country Area Director – Jens@cefnh.org   

Rachael Officer – Capital & Lakes Region Area Director – r.officer@cefnh.org  

Becca Smith – Southeastern NH Area Director – becca@cefnh.org  

Jessica Spooner – Human Resources – hr@cefnh.org  

Roxanne Lightfoot – Office Manager – office@cefnh.org  

 * If you are not sure who to contact, please feel free to contact Roxanne, and she would be 

happy to connect you with the right Area Director.   

 

In His Service, 

The Staff  

Child Evangelism Fellowship of NH 

(603) 369-4566 
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